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I have to be honest and admit that I spent most of the summer relaxing and recharging the batteries before a busy 2024-2025 will soon be upon us.  Here are some of the issues I worked on/responded to during the summer.

· Responded to Nova Scotia’s Deputy Minister of Seniors and Long-Term Care disseminating the RTO/ERO Foundation Grant to senior’s organizations
· Following Alberta Friends of Medicare advocacy on the privatization of health care, pharmacare and dental plan
· Following excellent updates from the Alberta Pharmacare Working Group on the status of Bill C-64 An Act Respecting Pharmacare
· Attempted to set up a meeting with Dr. Stephen Ellis, Official Opposition Shadow Minister of Health re the Canadian Dental Care Plan to no avail
· Received letter from the Oral Health Branch, Health Canada re the Canadian Dental Care Plan and hope there is a follow up to the statement “We appreciate the concerns you have raised on behalf of the Canadian Association of Retired Teachers, and we will take them into account as the plan evolves.”
· Received information from McMaster University Faculty of Health Sciences in their application to the Public Health Agency of Canada for a Dementia Community Investment funding call
· Working on a document for Eastern and Western Coordinators to provide guidelines for organizing meetings in odd years when the AGM will not be in person
· Returned as Past-President of the RTO-NSTU due to the death of Ambrose White
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